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Saturday, 2-22       9:00 a.m.      Louis Costa
                                4:30 p.m.      Bernard and Mary Michaud
Sunday, 2-23         7:30 a.m.      Richard Provazza
                                9:00 a.m.      For the people of the parish
                                10:45 a.m.    Barry J. Santos

Monday, 2-14        9:00 a.m.      Manuel DePaiva
Tuesday, 2-25        9:00 a.m.      Robert Aubin

Ash Wednesday
Wednesday, 2-26  9:00 a.m.      Special intention
                                Noon            Prayer service
                                4 p.m.           Prayer service
                                7 p.m.           For the people of the parish

Thursday, 2-27      6:30 p.m.      Casey family
Friday, 2-28           9:00 a.m.      Masse family

Saturday, 2-29       9:00 a.m.      Lorraine Creamer,
                                                        4th anniversary
                                4:30 p.m.      Alice Gordon,
                                                        10th anniversary
Sunday, 3-1            7:30 a.m.     Frank and Ann Santos
                                9:00 a.m.      For the people of the parish
                                10:45 a.m.    David Marsland,
                                                         3rd anniversary

The sanctuary lamp is burning this week for a special inten-
tion.

To find a Mass when you’re traveling, 
visit masstimes.org

Report for February 15-16, 2009
Weekly Offering:                                    $7,606
Building Fund:                                           $970

OUR LADY OF MOUNT CARMEL PARISH                                                    SEEKONK, MASS.

Did you know that you 
can give to Mount Carmel 
online? It’s easy!
Please visit our website, 
www.olmcseekonk.org, 
and select “Online Giving.”

Bulletin deadline is Friday, Feb. 28, for the March 7-8 bul-
letin. Please email notices to vickianndowning@yahoo.com 
or deliver them to the parish office. To receive the bulletin by 
email each week, sign up at parishesonline.com.

Join us for Coffee Sunday
Join us in the lower church today, Sunday, Feb. 23, after the 
7:30 and 9 a.m. Masses, for coffee, pastry, and fellowship.

New Mass Intentions being accepted
We have spaces available for Mass intentions from now 
through June. If you would like a Mass offered for a deceased 
loved one or for a special intention (a person who is living or 
some particular intention) come by the parish office or call 
Laure Lynch at 508-336-5549 to see about availability.
There is a stipend of $10 for each Mass but if you cannot 
make that financial donation and would like the Mass of-
fered for a particular intention, just let us know.

Parish opportunities during Lent
We are offering opportunities to help people have a grace-
filled Lenten experience. There are daily resolutions for each 
of us to work on in the area of prayer and sacrifice to help us be 
more disposed in heart, body, and mind to the heart of Christ. 
Other specific scheduled opportunities as a community to 
help us experience Lent:

Confessions: Thursdays from 5:15-6:15 p.m. in the church; 
Fridays from 5:30-6:50 p.m. in the church; Saturdays from 
3:15-4:15 p.m. in the confessional in the St. Joseph Adoration 
Chapel; and weekdays before  morning Mass from 8-8:50 a.m. 

Bible Study: Sundays of Lent in the lower church from 2-3:30 
p.m. Understanding the Bible, in particular the Gospel of 
Matthew, led by Fr. Kevin. Bring your Bible and a notebook. 

Preparing our Hearts for Sunday Mass: On Thursdays in 
Lent from 7-8 p.m. in the lower church, we will have an op-
portunity for people to read, reflect, and discuss the readings 
for the upcoming Sunday so that when Sunday comes, you are 
able to get more out of the Mass.

Women and Men’s Conference: On Saturday, March 7, at 
Stonehill College from 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. (See bulletin Page 5)

Made for More: On Tuesday, March 10, at 7 p.m. at Our Lady 
of Grace Parish Center in Westport (see bulletin Page 5).

Stations of the Cross: Each Friday during Lent we will pray 
the Stations of the Cross in the church at 7 p.m.



7TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME
Pastor’s Page
This Wednesday we begin the peni-
tential season of Lent, which is such 
a beautiful way the Church helps us 
prepare for the celebration of the Sacred 
Triduum (Holy Thursday, Good Friday, 
and Easter). It is a time when we try to 
be more aware of the heart of Christ and 
undergo the conversion and purification 
we need so as to respond to his graces 
in greater ways. As we prepare for Lent, 
ask the intercession of your guardian 
angel and the Holy Spirit for the grace 
to recognize some area in your life that 
needs that greater attention spiritually.

This season entails not only the sense 
of sacrifice and giving up certain things 
that are good in and of themselves, but 
also trying to see where to grow in our 
union with Christ in our prayer, and 
in our efforts to be more Christ-like 
towards others. It is very helpful that 
we have some practical goals to aim for. 
For example, a resolution of “I’m going 
to pray more” or “I’m going to try to be 
nicer” is not very concrete (so it makes 
it harder to see where one must exer-
cise the will in particular moments and 
practically choose something to take on 
or give up). Give yourself maybe one or 
two things to embrace in this season of 
Lent and be willing to really challenge 
yourself. 

In the area of sacrifice, pray about 
giving up something that is good but 
maybe one has become too attached to 
(for example: maybe it is in the area of 
food or drink that one is going to go 
without because one eats or drinks it too 
often; or maybe not using the internet 
for entertainment but only for work and 
contacting friends; maybe going without 
television or not listening to the radio 
in the car and instead giving some time 
to learning about the faith by reading 
or listening to talks on the faith). In the 
area of prayer, try to be concrete (for ex-
ample: maybe I will pray the Stations of 
the Cross daily; maybe I will try to pray 
the rosary every day for certain family 
members or people we hear about in the 

news; maybe read a chapter from the 
New Testament every day or read for 
10 minutes from a good Catholic book 
on some aspect of the faith I want to 
learn to love more; maybe it is to go to 
Adoration or Mass a few days a week). 
Lastly, with almsgiving we need con-
crete resolutions (for example: maybe 
visiting an elderly person you know in 
the nursing home once a week; maybe 
helping out at the Rehoboth or Seekonk 
food pantry; maybe it is to trying to en-
courage a certain classmate or coworker 
one knows is struggling; maybe help 
around the home of an elderly neighbor; 
maybe giving to the poor). There are 
many things for us to consider but it is 
important we pray about it beforehand 
because we really need to be challenged 
so we can grow in our response to God’s 
graces. In all of this, desiring to grow, 
we also need to be cleansed from when 
we have sinned — so make a concrete 
resolution to go to Confession at least 
once during Lent.

Ash Wednesday this Wednesday 
This Wednesday, Feb. 26, is Ash 
Wednesday. We will have the opportu-
nity for the distribution of ashes at two 
Masses and two Prayer Services. We 
will have Mass at 9 a.m., Prayer Services 
at noon and 4 p.m., and Mass at 7 p.m. 
Though it is not a holy day of obliga-
tion, taking part in the Ash Wednesday 
Masses or services is a wonderful way to 
begin this holy season.

Fasting and Abstinence
Don’t forget Ash Wednesday is a day 
of fasting and abstinence. Those who 
are 14 years of age and older they are 
obliged to observe the laws of absti-
nence: to abstain from meat on Ash 
Wednesday and all Fridays of Lent. All 
adults 18 and older up to the beginning 
of their 60th year are also bound by 
the laws of fasting on Ash Wednesday 
and Good Friday. The laws of fasting 
are: we are limited to a single full meal 
(meatless). Two other meals sufficient to 
maintain strength may be taken accord-

Father Kevin Cook
ing to one’s needs, but these two meals 
together should not equal another full 
meal.

Lenten Lessons before Mass
Like last year, throughout Lent, before 
each of the Saturday Vigils and Sunday 
Masses, Fr. Kevin and the deacons will 
give brief teachings on different mean-
ing of some symbols in the church and 
Mass. (Last year, Fr. Kevin focused on 
the Mass and the things we use in the 
Mass). So if you can, please try to arrive 
a little earlier for Mass so as to grow 
a little more in your knowledge and 
understanding of the experience of the 
sacred liturgy. 

Penance for Grades 3-8 in March
In March there will be two Mondays 
when we will have Penance Services for 
students in Grades 3-8 (the week they 
have Confession, they will not have 
class). On Monday, March 9, Grades 
3-6 will meet in the church for Confes-
sions at 5:30 p.m. Once they have made 
their Confession they are free to leave. 
Any adults who would like Confession 
are welcome once all the children have 
gone. On Monday, March 16, at 6:30 
p.m., Grades 7-8 will meet for Confes-
sions in the church. Once the children 
have made their Confession they are 
free to leave. Any adults who would like 
to go after all the children have gone are 
welcome.

Confirmation for Adults
On Thursday, April 30th Bishop da-
Cunha will celebrate the sacrament of 
Confirmation for adults at the Cathe-
dral. If you are 18 or older and have 
received your first communion but not 
been confirmed, please contact the par-
ish office about classes.     — Fr. Kevin
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St. Joseph Adoration Chapel 
Celebrating 20 years of perpetual adoration

Our Lady of Mount Carmel Parish offers perpetual adoration 
of the Eucharist — 24 hours a day, seven days a week — in St. 
Joseph Adoration Chapel. 
The rosary is my favorite prayer. A marvelous prayer! Mar-
velous in its simplicity and its depth. To recite the rosary 
is nothing other than to contemplate with Mary the face of 
Christ. — St. John Paul II
Substitutes and adorers are needed. Please call Linda Nason, 
Adoration Coordinator, 508-463-6723.
Adorers are needed:
• Saturday: 4 p.m., 6 p.m., 8 p.m.
• Sunday: 1 p.m., 2 p.m., 3 p.m., 4 p.m., 5 p.m., 6 p.m.
• Monday: 2 a.m.
• Tuesday, 10 a.m., 7 p.m., 11 p.m.
• Wednesday: 7 a.m.
• Thursday: Midnight
• Friday: 3 a.m., 10 p.m.
Substitutes are needed:
• Saturday: 4 p.m., 5 p.m., 6 p.m., 8 p.m., 9 p.m., 10 p.m.
• Sunday: 1 p.m., 3 p.m., 5 p.m., 6 p.m., 7 p.m.
• Monday, 10 a.m., Midnight
• Tuesday: 10 p.m., 11 p.m.
• Wednesday: Midnight
• Thursday: Midnight, 5 p.m.
• Friday: 9 p.m.
Contact information for adorers:
Midnight-5 a.m.   Donna Castle             401-524-5219
6 a.m.-11 a.m.       The Andrades            508-252-5254
6 a.m.-11 a.m.       Loretta MacDonald  508-252-4475
Noon-5 p.m.         Linda Nason               508-463-6723
6 p.m.-11 p.m.      Maureen Sanders       508-243-4104

Society of St. Vincent de Paul 

The just care for the poor, the wicked do 
not understand such care. 
Proverbs 29:7

If you know anybody who needs help, contact the Society of St. 
Vincent de Paul, 401-603-8888.

The next meeting will be Tuesday, March 10, at 7 p.m. in the 
lower church. All are welcome to attend. 

The Chaplet of Divine Mercy is prayed in the adoration chap-
el Monday through Saturday at 3 p.m. 
A rosary for priests and all vocations is prayed in the adora-
tion chapel every Thursday at 2:30 p.m. 
A novena to St. Anne for the protection of children is prayed 
every Friday at noon in the adoration chapel.
A statue of the Blessed Mother, located in the first confes-
sional in the adoration chapel, can be borrowed for one week. 
Please use the sign-out sheet.

Building a Culture of Vocations in February
Every month we pray for different vocations to support those 
who are responding to the Lord’s call. In the month of Febru-
ary, let us pray for Bishop daCunha, Deacon Tony Pimentel 
(St. Mary’s, New Bedford), Deacon Steve Booth, and our pa-
rishioners Mike and Patty Pomerleau for the gift of the bond 
of marriage.

St. Vincent de Paul hosts legislators on March 21
Issues facing the poor and those in need in our area will be 
discussed with the area’s State Senators and Representatives 
on Saturday, March 21, from 11am until 1pm at Mary Lyon 
Hall on the Wheaton College campus, East Main Street, Route 
123 in Norton. The public is invited to attend.
Sponsored by the Voice of the Poor committee of the Attle-
boro District St. Vincent de Paul Society, in collaboration with 
several other social service agencies, the forum will address 
homelessness, low-income income housing, transportation 
and other services needed to improve the lives of our neigh-
bors in need.  Invited legislators include Senators Paul Feeney 
and Rebecca Rausch and Representatives James Hawkins, Ste-
ven Howitt, Elizabeth Poirier and Jay Barrows.

Catholic Charities tax statements
There has been some confusion about recent tax statements 
not reflecting contributions to the Diocesan Catholic Chari-
ties Appeal. In 2019, for the first time, Appeal donations were 
sent directly to the Diocese of Fall River and were not record-
ed by the parish. Anyone who made a donation was sent a let-
ter of thanks from the Bishop at the time the contribution was 
received. That letter also said it should be kept as your receipt 
for tax purposes. If you retained the letter, that will serve as 
proof of your donation. If you did not keep the letter, you may 
contact Laure in Seekonk at 508-336-5549, or Rebecca in Fall 
River at 508-617-5305, for a copy of the letter. 
In future years, please be aware of the need to keep the Bish-
op’s thank-you letter. Thank you for your understanding.
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Holy Souls Apostolate gathers every Thursday
The Holy Souls in Purgatory Apostolate meets every Thursday 
at 9 a.m. in the church to pray for the souls in purgatory. Those 
in purgatory have died and are judged for heaven, but need 
purification of venial sins on their souls at the time of their 
death, or need reparation of sins they were forgiven in this life.  

Project Rachel can help 
Project Rachel is a national group that tries to listen and give 
direction for women and men to find healing after experienc-
ing abortion. Locally, Project Rachel can be reached by calling 
508-997-3300 or emailing pla@plrachel.com. One very im-
portant part of healing is through the sacrament of reconcili-
ation. Hope and healing are possible. For anyone who has had 
an abortion experience and has not reached out for healing, 
please pray for the courage to take that step.

2020 Women and Men’s Conference on March 7
The Fall River Diocese 2020 Women and Men’s Conference 
will take place on Saturday, March 7, at Stonehill College in 
Easton. This year’s speakers are Bishop Robert Evans, Kendra 
Von Esh, and Bishop John W. Flesey. The theme is “As I Have 
Done You Also Must Do.” Lunch is provided. 
During lunch there will be an opportunity for reconciliation 
and to visit the many vendors who will be exhibiting. The 
conference will include an opportunity for Adoration of the 
Blessed Sacrament. The day will conclude with Mass at 4 p.m. 
celebrated by Bishop da Cunha. 
The cost is $50 a person and you can register on line at www.
fallriverdiocese.org. Response over the past three years has 
been very positive to this one-day Lenten program that fea-
tures noted speakers, music, Mass, and fellowship. If you are 
planning to go, please notify the parish office, so we can see 
whether we should organize a bus. 

FORMED: The Catholic Netflix, and it’s free
Just a reminder that as a parish we all have free access to 
FORMED, a wonderful Catholic website with videos and talks 
on different aspects of our faith, many geared to adults and 
others to children. 
If you have not logged on yet to Formed, you can create your 
free account at www.OLMCSeekonk.formed.org. Click “reg-
ister” and enter your name, email address, and desired pass-
word, and you are ready to watch. You can also download the 
FORMED app on any device using the code: TPFCHC. There 
are so many great things to watch, listen to, and read. Enjoy!

Young adults carpooling to ‘Made For More’
On Tuesday, March 10, Our Lady of Grace Church in West-
port will host an event called “Made for More: Visions of the 
Promised Land,” which is put on by Christopher West and 
Mike Mangione. Christopher West speaks internationally on 
the Theology of the Body of Pope St. John Paul II. The evening 
is from 7-9:30 p.m. and should be a great event for adults of 
all ages (especially young adults) and older teenagers. Made 
for More is an inspired blend of live music, art, and presenta-
tion that taps the deepest desires of the human heart revealing 
its ultimate purpose and goal. We have tickets for sale in the 
parish office for $25 a person through Lori Lavigne. You can 
also get the tickets online at corproject.com/westport. A group 
of young adults will be carpooling from the parish. Text Lori 
Lavigne, 508-233-3312, for more information.

Steubenville East Summer Conference
High School teens are invited to join 2,500 other Catholic teen-
agers from around New England at the Univeristy of Rhode 
Island campus this summer, July 10-12, for the Steubenville 
East Youth Conference. This is an amazing weekend! Come be 
surrounded with other Catholic teens and be RESTORED! We 
will  need chaperones, so parents, please pray about helping us 
in this way. Text Lori Lavigne, 508-233-3312, if you are inter-
ested in joining us for this epic weekend.

Youth Nights for high school students
High School Youth nights take place every other Thursday 
from 7-8:30 p.m. at the Church. This is a great way to connect 
with other teens from the parish, have some fun, and grow in 
your faith! Upcoming Youth Nights are: Feb. 27, March 12, 
and March 26. Come join us and bring a friend!

Help save lives by donating blood on March 29
Once again is time to think about the good work our parish 
and the Knights of Columbus do to save lives. Please help us 

to continue by donating to our Par-
ish Blood Drive on Sunday, March 
29, in the lower church from 8 a.m. 
to noon.
Appointments are available at www.
ribc.org. Our sponsor code is 1375.

St. Patrick’s Dinner supports Little Sisters of Poor
The Little Sisters of the Poor Jeanne Jugan Residence of Paw-
tucket will hold its 12th annual Saint Patrick’s Day Dinner at 
The Old Grist Mill Tavern in Seekonk on Tuesday, March 17, 
from 11 a.m. to 9 p.m. 
This annual event supports the Little Sisters’ mission of serv-
ing the elderly poor and will include a traditional corned beef 
and cabbage dinner along with raffle prizes, “Pot of Gold” 
drawing, and homemade scones for sale. 
Tickets are $17 per adult and $7.50 for children under 12 and 
must be purchased in advance at Jeanne Jugan Residence or 
at www.littlesistersofthepoorpawtucket.org. For more infor-
mation, please call 401-723-4314. The Old Grist Mill Tavern is 
located at 390 Fall River Ave. in Seekonk.
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American Heritage Girls 
Elizabeth Day, 774-991-0729
Meets two Mondays every month, Sept.-May,
3:45-5:30 p.m.

Gathering Grandmothers
Jan Smart, 508-336-5118 
Meets at noon Fridays in St. Joseph Adoration 
Chapel to pray Novena to St. Anne for protection 
of children.

Holy Souls Prayer Group
Dolores de Paiva, 508-252-3826
Meets at 9 a.m. Thursdays in the church

Jordan Ministry 
508-336-5549

Knights of Columbus
Mike Mafale, 401-465-1148
Meets 3rd Friday 

Men of St. Joseph
Bob Bertoncini, 401-447-8136
Meet 2nd Thursday at 7 p.m.

Men’s Prayer and Fellowship
William Kearney and Marty Doyle, 
508-243-0880
Meets 1st Saturday at 8:30 a.m.

Ministry to the Sick
Pat Swanson, 508-336-5549

Parish Nurses
Elizabeth Charnecki, 508-252-5718
Blood pressure clinics Wednesdays after Mass, 
Sept.-June.

Prison Ministry
Frank Gibbons, 508-336-5461

Prayer Group
Barbara Craveiro, 508-889-6472
Meets 2nd Wednesday at 7 p.m., lower church

Pro-Life Group
Ron and Claudette Larose, 508-252-4336

St. Vincent de Paul
Marie Morrell, 401-603-8888
Meets 2nd Tuesday at 7 p.m., Sept.-May

Seekonk Catholic Cancer Support
Elizabeth Charnecki: 508-252-5718
Meets 1st Saturday

Senior Luncheon Committee
Call to register: 508-336-5549
K.C. Hess
Jay Brennan
Paco Pedro
Luncheon held 2nd Tuesday except June, July, Aug.

Vocation Committee
Joanna Young, 508-336-3473

ALTAR SERVERS, EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS, LECTORS
Schedules: www.olmcseekonk.org (Select Liturgy from the top bar, then “Liturgical 
Ministries,” then “Schedules.”)
For scheduling: Claire Creamer, dctlp@comcast.net
To become an altar server: Contact the parish office: 508-336-5549

SACRAMENTS
Confessions are heard in the St. Joseph Adoration Chapel on Saturday from 3:15-4:15 
p.m., in the rear of the church on Thursday from 5:15-6:15 p.m, and at any other time by 
appointment.
Baptisms: Congratulations! Please contact Lori Lavigne at the parish office to register in 
the parish and sign up for Baptismal Preparation as soon as possible. Preparation can be 
done prior to baby’s birth, if preferred.
Marriage: Congratulations! Please notify the parish office eight months in advance of 
your wedding.
Anointing of the Sick takes place on the first Friday at the 9 a.m. Mass.

MASSES
Monday-Saturday: 9 a.m. (except Thursday 6:30 p.m.)

 Saturday 4:30 p.m., Sunday 7:30 a.m., 9 a.m., 10:45 a.m. 
HOLY DAYS : 9 a.m., noon, 7 p.m. (Vigil 5:30 p.m.) 

984 Taunton Ave., PO Box 519, Seekonk, MA 02771
Website: olmcseekonk.org

Email: office@olmcseekonk.org 
Facebook: OLMCSeekonk     Twitter: @OLMCSeekonk 

Formed: OLMCSeekonk.formed.org

Pastor: Rev. Kevin A. Cook, fr.cook.olmc@gmail.com
Permanent Deacon: Matthew Sweeney

Transitional Deacon: Steven Booth

Office hours: Monday-Friday 9 a.m.-noon, 1-4:30 p.m.
Office telephone: 508-336-5549          Fax: 508-336-9010

Parish Center: 508-336-9015            Rectory: 508-336-9022

Administrative Assistant: Kelley Nieviera
Secretary: Laure Lynch

Rectory Assistant: Meg Mulvey
Maintenance: Dave LeClair

Custodian: Sheila Ducharme

FAITH FORMATION 
Telephone: 508-336-9015
DRE Grades 1-6: Maureen Brawley, m.brawley.olmc@gmail.com
Grades 1-3: Sunday following 9 a.m. Mass; classes are 10:30-11:30 in the Parish Center
Grades 4-6: Monday 5:30- 6:30 p.m. in the Parish Center
DRE Grades 7-9: Christine Gregorek, c.gregorek.olmc@gmail.com
Grade 7: Monday 7-8 p.m. in the Parish Center
Grades 8-9: Sunday following the 10:45 a.m. Mass in the lower church until 1:15 p.m. 

FAMILY AND YOUTH EVANGELIZATION
Telephone: 508-336-5549, extension 102
Coordinator: Lori Lavigne, L.Lavigne.olmc@gmail.com, 508-233-3312 (cell)

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION FOR ADULTS (RCIA)
Coordinator: William Kearney, 508-400-2893

MUSIC MINISTRY
Director of Music: Jean Kusiak, 401-225-3700, JMKusiak@comcast.net
Choir performs at 10:45 Mass and special liturgies. Rehearses on Tuesdays 7-8:30 p.m., 
September-June.
Children’s Choir performs at special liturgies, 9 a.m. Mass. Rehearses the Sunday of, 
8:15-8:45, lower church.



Tabeley’s Roofing
Residential & Commercial

Fully Licensed & Insured H Free Estimates

Bill Hopkins

(401) 431-2816 H Rumford

Home & Commercial
Security

Fire & Burglar Alarms
Henry C. Sidok

1-800-337-9469
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HOST YOUR NEXT 
OCCASION IN OUR NEW 

BARN VENUE.
Value priced brunch packages.

2 miles from church.

fivebridgeinn.com
508.252.3190

152 PINE ST. | REHOBOTH
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LET US PLACE 
YOUR AD HERE.

Ron DiPietro & Sons 

HIGHWAY SERVICE
400 Taunton Ave. Seekonk, MA 02771

• SNOWPLOWING • EXHAUST SPECIALIST •
• DIESEL FUEL • KEROSENE • REPAIRS •

Tel: (508) 336-9844
Fax: (508) 336-2658 highwayservice44@gmail.com
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